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CONTACT NUMBERS
Parochial Church Council –
	 Chairman: Jackson Crompton-Battersby . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         01473 657349
	 Vice Chairman: Lucy Oldham. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    07753 626899
	 Church Warden: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  01473 822230
Bellringers – Bell Captain: Neville Whittell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          01473 822616
Forgetmenots – Organiser: Veronica Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      01473 823188
Tuesday Club – Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     01473 822230
Table Tennis Club – Adrian Blyth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  01473 827805
Parish Council –
	 Chairman: John Hume . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                         01473 810098
	 Clerk to the Council: Sarah Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             01787 210859
Footpaths – Chairman: Kevin Pratt . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                07854 390658
Kersey Community Playground Committee – Jonathan Marsh . . . . . . . . . .         01473 822927
Neighbourhood Watch – Vacant
Village Hall –
	 Chairman:	 Veronica Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  01473 823188
	 Bookings:	 Norah Orriss . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 827513
	 or	 Natalie Blyth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 827805
VPA (Village Produce Association) –
	 Chairman: Peter Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     01473 827231
	 Secretary: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        01473 822230
The Lewis Mowles Trust Fund – Secretary: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              01473 822230
Grays Trust –
	 Chairman: John Robinson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 823247
	 Secretary: Philippa Harris . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 827079
Nightingale Trust/Allotments – Info: Natalie Blyth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   01473 827805
School – Interim Head Teacher: Ian Belham. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         01473 823397
Kersey Playingfield Assoc. (Glebe) – Mark Pertwee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  01473 810227
Kersey Community Website . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
Hadleigh Health Practice . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        01473 822961
West Suffolk Hospital (Bury St Edmunds). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           01284 713000
Ipswich Hospital NHS Trust . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 712233

Police . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     The non-emergency number to call if you want to contact
the local police is 101 (when it’s less urgent than 999) .

Please let us know of any changes.
Defibrillators –  There are two AEDs located within the parish 

at The Bell Inn, Kersey IP7 6DY and Kersey Mill IP7 6DP.
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Church Clergy:	 Church Wardens:
Rev. Jackson Crompton-Battersby.	 Mrs Rachel Wells 01473 822230.
01473 657349  rev@kind.church	 and vacant position.
 
Elder: Mrs Julie Boast 01787 249511. 

Weddings: For all enquiries regarding weddings at St. Mary’s Church please 
contact the Benefice administrator 07706 188842 weekday mornings.

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

BAPTISM 
Oscar Colin Barnett was baptised at St. Mary’s on the 12th of September. Oscar is 
the great nephew of Colin and Ruth Grannell.

INTERMENT OF ASHES FOR JOHN and ANNE MALTBY 
The family would welcome anyone who wish to attend a memorial service on the 
11th. October 12.15 in St Mary’s churchyard when the ashes of John and Anne 
Maltby will be interred. Due to restrictions only a few were able to attend the funeral 
service of John. This will be your opportunity to say farewell to John and Anne. A 
lovely well respected couple.
The family have some tables for six people allocated outside The Bell. They would 
love to offer a drink and very light refreshments to any friends who can join them 
after the service.
There is no restriction on numbers at present in the churchyard but social distancing 
will apply here and afterwards at The Bell.

INVALIDS 
We send our best wishes to those who have attended hospital or unwell at home.

NEWSLETTER DONATIONS 
The Kersey Parish Newsletter is delivered FREE to all properties within the parish. 
The production cost is approximately 50p per copy. Any donations towards this 
cost are gratefully received. You should find an envelope attached to this issue. 
Please pass your contribution on to your distributor or Rachel Wells.

cont./

Kersey Community Website
Remember to check www.kersey.suffolk.cloud regularly 

for latest news, information and updates.
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A K SERVICES

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

DRAINS CLEARED
AND SURVEYED 

TREATMENT PLANTS
SERVICED AND CLEANED  

Tank Emptying from £80

Tel: 01473 822694
Mobile: 07891 341645
 www.akservices.co.uk

Established 1986

COMMAND
PEST CONTROL

Rats, Mice, Wasps, Bees,
Ants/Insect Control

Rabbit and Mole Control
Timber Treatment/Rising Damp

ALL TYPES OF PEST
CONTROL UNDERTAKEN

TELEPHONE: 01787 248049

Fully insured to protect
your property 

All work fully guaranteed by the
Confederation of Aerial Industries 

Latest digital test equipment
used for all installation work 

Free advice and equipment
set up 20+years experience 

01787 311057
or call Kevin Pearson on

Mobile No. 07971 459396

The Kersey Bell
Homemade food,
lunch & dinner.

Curry night – Tuesdays.
Pie day – Wednesdays.

Daily specials.
Vegetarian dishes & kids’ menu.

Traditional Sunday roast.

All functions catered for.

Tel: 01473 823229
www.kerseybell.com
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PARISH NEWS

cont./

CONGRATULATIONS
To those who have celebrated (or about to) big birthday milestones Mary, Molly, 
Ruby and Barbara.

MOVES
Farewell to Dominic and Fiona Gold with Orlando and Arabella who have moved 
from Manor Farm to Oxfordshire. 
We welcome those who have moved into the parish.

TUESDAY CLUB
There will be no more Tuesday club meetings this year, hopefully we will be able to 
start again in March with a full programme.

WEATHER – AUGUST
Rainfall  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 92mm (3½”)
Maximum temperature . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .33°C (91°F)
Minimum temperature  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10°C (50°F)

“Where your family’s wishes are paramount”

All types of funerals arranged, any area.
Traditional service, black Rolls Royce fleet.

All types of memorials made in our own workshops.
Memorial renovations and additional inscriptions.

Under the personal direction of the Gwinnell family.

Independent Family Funeral Directors

High Street, Hadleigh.

01473 824440
24 Hours

contact@gwinnell.co.uk

R. GWINNELL & SONS
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FGS Garden Service
Estd 1982

Traditional garden contractor
specialising in both hard and soft

landscaping including pruning, turfing,
seeding, rotavating work and general

garden maintenance.
All tree work carried out and
undertaken by qualified staff.

FREE ESTIMATES

Contact: Tom Smith
Collet Cottage, The Street,

Kersey, IP7 6DY

E-mail: fgsgardenservice@aol.com
Tel: 01473 824309

Mobile: 07889 738082

Contact Us:
01473 559978

 info@allseasonsmarquees.co.uk

Weddings, Parties, Trade Shows, Business
Functions, Conferences, Furniture Hire

Suffolk Based
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A meeting of the Parish Council was held remotely on the 7th September.
Present were chairman John Hume, three councillors plus clerk and one member 
of the public.
County councillor Robert Lindsay joined for part of the meeting.
Apologies were received from two councillors, District councillor and from one 
councillor who would be joining late.
County Council Report had been published on the website. A councillor 
commented on the Suffolk zero carbon by 2030, he thought this was unrealistic. 
Robert Lindsay said that its best to set your sights high. He was in support of a 
new school sign but said that locating it at the end of Church walk near the school 
was pointless. The Highways department were not keen on a sign at the bottom of 
Mill Lane. Also in the report: he did not support the reduction in the number of 
children’s centres in Suffolk; update on school transport arrangements; the council 
have secured a loan to finance the costs of planned third crossing in Lowestoft. An 
Infrastructure board has been established to oversee costs of large projects and 
ensure they remain in budget.
District Council Report from Leigh Jamieson was also on the website. Work 
on the Angel Court development is making good progress. Negotiations with the 
cricket club and Babergh regarding the former BDC headquarters are ongoing. Also 
included are items on Discretionary Business payments, Solar carport funding and 
compost giveaway.
Parish Time: Residents in Vale Lane were unhappy with the hedge cutting. 
Babergh council to be notified.
Minutes of previous meeting were confirmed as correct.
Clerk’s Report: The clerk is continuing to work on the website to make sure it 
complies with the accessibility regulations. The donated print of Kersey has been 
received. It will be hung in the Village Hall after it has been framed. Highways have 
been contacted again regarding the uncut verges in Vale Lane and Water Lane.
All Correspondence had been circulated to councillors.
Finance: Councillors approved increase in clerk’s salary. All accounts had been 
circulated to councillors, these were approved. It was agreed that remote meetings 
were still the best way to meet during this pandemic.
Interim Internal Audit: This will be done remotely during October.
Planning Progress: Walnut cottage, Uplands. Babergh had granted permission 
for erection of double garage and boundary wall. Erection of front porch extension 
at Old Vicarage had also been approved.
Footpath Working Group: Volunteers were continuing to cut paths and keep clear 
for walkers to enjoy. Another volunteer has joined the group. A footpath sign has been 
replaced. It was noted that rabbit holes suddenly appear on some paths so please take care.

PARISH COUNCIL
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KERSEY VILLAGE PRODUCE 
ASSOCIATION

MARQUEE HIRE

AT VERY COMPETITIVE RATES
FOR ALL YOUR FUNCTIONS

40’ x 20’ Traditional Pole Marquee

30’ x 15’ Clear Span Frame Marquee

For details, prices and bookings Tel:

01473 822230

TRAVEL IN STYLE
AND COMFORT

In our fully air conditioned
4-passenger vehicle.

Polstead Based
Local and long distance

Airports | Theatres | Restaurants |
Weddings | Any occasion

COUNTRY CARS
Contact: David Howard

(NVQ Trained)

Phone: 01206 262196
Mobile: 07767 076 976

E-mail: maureendave64@gmail.com

Hill View, Mill Street,
Polstead, Suffolk. CO6 5AD

Doors, Windows, Skirting & Fascias

Coving

General Repairs and Maintenance

Floor and Wall Tiling

Wallpapering

NVQ2 Qualified

Established 2003
We are Specialists in

Grade II Listed Buildings   

For all your internal and external painting and decorating work

A PROFESSIONAL PAINTING & DECORATING SERVICE
FROM PEOPLE YOU CAN TRUST

For a FREE estimate contact Steve Ferguson on 07719 357322
Or 01206 393351   

www.tenondecoratingltd.co.uk
tenondecorating@btconnect.com
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS (cont.)

cont./

KCPC Working Group: The playground is open and being used. A decision has 
to be made soon whether to go ahead with the quiz. A maintenance day will be held 
before the winter. ROSPA inspection is due anytime. 
Progress of grant funding applications for playground projects. The work is to 
install a basket swing and carry out improvements to existing equipment. Babergh 
council have offered a grant subject to the rest of the balance being secured.
To approve and adopt a safeguarding policy. This was required for the playground.
To consider Parish Council insurance providers and cover offered It was agreed to 
change the insurance provider.
Update on progress with repairs to fixed assets. A notice board and two benches 
have been repaired. A councillor is getting quotes for repairs to the bollards on 
the hill. A new grit box has been constructed for Church Hill. All councillors and 
volunteers were thanked for their help.
The bench to replace the one which was stolen should be put in a better position 
with a nice view. Near the top of footpath 12 was suggested along with a plaque in 
memory of John and Anne Maltby. As other long term residents have passed away 
recently it was agreed it would be nice to include their names. If this site was not 
possible other locations to be investigated. 
To consider response to the Government Consultation planning reforms Councillors 
agreed a response.
Response to draft Whatfield Neighbourhood plan Councillors thought it was a well 
considered, detailed and developed plan.
To consider actions necessary due to COVID 19 pandemic All the volunteers to be 
contacted to make sure they are happy in continuing to support residents if they 
need to isolate or shield again.
Clerk’s appraisal: This will be conducted in October.
To consider additional hours worked by the clerk during the year So far this year the 
clerk has worked above her contractual hours. This has been due to Covid 19, data 
protection, emergency plan, grant funding applications and updating the website. 
It is hoped for quieter months to come.
To agree content for “Pride in Kersey Parish”. It was agreed an item in next month’s 
newsletter would be how to report fly tipping and pot holes.
Training: Some remote training is available but it was agreed to wait until face to 
face training can resume.
AOB: Concern was raised that a subcontractor working for Openreach had dug up 
the road in Kersey blocking driveways. Residents had not been notified. The chair 
reminded councillors to respond to the clerk’s emails concerning correspondence. 
The stock of footpath maps were running low. 
Next meeting 16th November 6.00pm
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I learnt a new skill in lockdown. I’m not talking about learning the art of 
video making or my ineffectual home schooling – teachers make the worst 
home schoolers – nor learning how to stay focussed in my fourth zoom of 
the morning. Nope, what I really learnt was – how to play the harmonica.
Of all the legacies of lockdown, the extra inches – darn that fridge – the 
dog dreading walks “not another one, please boss” and anxiety about social 
gatherings; my family thinks the worst legacy of lockdown is that I learnt to 
play the harmonica.
You can’t get good unless you are obsessive, said my harmonica video. So 
play “Oh Susanna” until it’s note perfect. Or until the family would cheerfully 
shove the harmonica up your left nostril, because frankly two weeks on one 
song would stretch the patience of a saint.
The dog particularly hated the three note sections, played over and over for 
15 minutes straight; and learnt to howl a quarter note flat along with the tin 
sandwich.
So when Boris said “OPEN THE CHURCHES” the family rejoiced, Sunday 
services – one day of quiet. Except of course they came with me, bless them. 
We met in St Mary’s with fifty or so Kersey parishioners that Sunday in 
September and prayed for those unable to come; we thanked God for the 
help we’d been to one another; we had a silent weep for those lost to us from 
the parish over the last year. We looked one another in the eye and knew 
that this was a good place to be, a place of real peace.
And when I got home the dog lead and harmonica were missing, with an 
odd look on the mutt’s face…
Jackson

Rev Jackson Crompton-Battersby. 
Vicar of Kersey, Elmsett, Aldham, Hintlesham & Chattisham 
Telephone: 01473 657349 
Email: rev@kind.church 
All our Sunday services and other events are at www.kerseychurch.org 

ST. MARY’S CHURCH

Can you help secure and manage newsletter advertising? 
Please contact Colin Grannell at 

hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074
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ST. MARY’S CHURCH SERVICES
 Every Tuesday Morning Prayer Lay Lead
  9.30am

 Sunday Family Harvest Service Rev Jackson
 4 October 4.00 pm

 Sunday BCP Said Holy Communion Rev Jackson
 11 October 9.00 am

 Sunday Cafe church Julie Boast
 18 October 11.00 am

 Sunday No service in Kersey
 25 October

 Sunday Family service Rev Jackson
 1 November  4.00 pm* (*BST ended)

Sunday services are continuing online on YouTube. 
Search for “Parish Connection” or use the QR code here. 
You may also subscribe to the channel via YouTube – 
search “Parish Connection”. A lovely way to ‘visit’ our 
Benefi ce churches. 
Please go to www.kerseychurch.org for more 
information.

To adverti se in the Kersey Parish Newslett er please contact:
Colin Grannell at hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

1/4	page	–	£6.00	per	issue,	1/2	page	–	£11.00	per	issue

The next issue will cover November 2020.
Please send items for inclusion well before the deadline of 26th October to: 

Rachel Wells: 01473 822230 - rachel@kersey-village.co.uk or
Viv Marsh: 07747 175858 - kersey@moonridge.me.uk
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Providing unrivalled local knowledge, combining
traditional service with a modern marketing approach.

Or call us
01473 372 372

• Estate Agents • Lettings • Valuations
• Land & Property Management

Chapman Stickels
The Corn Exchange, Market Place, Hadleigh, Suffolk IP7 5DN

P I 01473 372 372  E I info@chapmanstickels.co.uk  W I chapmanstickels.co.uk

Part of Investeq Holdings Limited

Please visit us at
The Corn Exchange, Hadleigh.

Suffolk and North Essex

Chapman Stickels
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Arable:
As Rob is currently on holiday arable notes deferred to next month except to 
say that since harvest finished everyone has been busy preparing the ground 
for drilling which will commence very soon.

Livestock:
As previously mentioned in the farming notes our collaboration with Cogent, 
the breeding company continues to build. One of their aims is to be able 
to offer British Blue semen to their customers which will produce polled 
(hornless) calves. This would be a considerable advantage to dairy farmers 
who use British Blue semen to produce beef cross calves from their dairy 
cows. In order to achieve that goal we aim to breed homozygous polled bulls 
which carry two genes for that trait. Currently the few polled Blues which 
exist only carry one polled gene (heterozygous), which means that although 
polled themselves only half of their calves will inherit that trait. In order to 
achieve this we need to breed one heterozygous polled Blue with another 
then on average one in four of the calves should be homozygous polled. The 
problem with this is that the five polled Blues which we have succeeded in 
breeding so far are all from the same line and breeding them on each other 
would cause problems of inbreeding. 
To solve this problem Cogent have invested in an unrelated polled heifer 
from Belgium and some semen from an unrelated bull. We have been 
entrusted to look after said heifer and she arrived on the farm via Calais 
and Dover this week. This heifer is the first pedigree Blue female to come 
onto the farm since we bought our first foundation stock in 1986. She is in 
calf and due in December so there may be sleepless nights ahead! The two 
new blood lines (heifer and semen) should speed up the process, something 
Cogent want to do in order to beat their competitors to the holy grail of a 
white, homozygous polled British Blue bull. (Watch this space).
The commercial calves and the pure Angus bull calves continue to grow 
well. We are now feeding creep food to them via the feeders which are out 
on the grass, this is to allow their metabolisms to adjust to solid food in 
preparation for weaning and housing which will happen in October.
Another new arrival joined us recently in the form of a stock ram which Sarah 
and I selected from a forward thinking Suffolk breeder in Warwickshire 
whose flock prefix is Bentley. We like to give our stock rams appropriate 

FARMING NOTES

cont./
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DRY SEASONED LOGS

Kiln dried hardwood nets available.
Various loads available.

Call Carol Abbott on
01473 829130

or 07768 795981 

Tree garden work and
driveways also undertaken 

Housesitting

Reliable and experienced
house and pet sitter. 

Available:
June to September.

Call or Text Josie Partridge
on 07553 185004 

Email:
jspartridge3@gmail.com

Antique
Renovations

EXPERTS IN ANTIQUE
FURNITURE RESTORATION 

UNIT ONE LAVENHAM STUDIOS
BRENT ELEIGH ROAD

LAVENHAM SUFFOLK CO10 9PE 

Tel: 01787 248511

Advertise
With Us.

Contact:
Colin Grannell
01473 829074

hawkcg@hotmail.com
or

Rachel Wells
01473 822230
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FARMING NOTES (cont.)
time sensitive names so this one we have called Zoom. He will be joining a 
select group of Suffolk females shortly. Since we unfortunately lost our main 

stock ram last year I have arranged to hire a proven one from a good friend 
in Northamptonshire, hopefully this ram will take care of the remaining 
Suffolk girls. Meanwhile the flock of six pedigree Blue Texel ewes will be 
visiting a show champion of the same breed in North Suffolk. Pedigree 
livestock breeding can be complicated!

Please remember to keep 
dogs under close control 
where necessary and  to 

clean up after them.

To advertise in the Kersey Parish Newsletter please contact: 
Colin Grannell at hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

1/4 page – £6.00 per issue, 1/2 page – £11.00 per issue

Bentley Zoom
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Awarded EXCELLENT by ISI May 2018

www.obh.co.uk
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COVID-19 SCAMS
If you have an email address or any type of telephone then almost certainly you have 
received a scam communication. Most people can spot most scams immediately, 
but there are always those that are so good, those that appear to know who you are 
and what you do that can lead you into giving away data, information and money.
The latest financial services campaign encourages people to be suspicious of any 
unsolicited contact and “Stop, Challenge and Protect” when they receive any 
messages out of the blue. Sadly this COVID-19 virus has given fraudsters something 
else to use on unsuspecting victims.
The ten COVID-19 scams to be wary of

 1. Fake government emails, which look like they are from government 
departments offering grants of up to £7,500. 

 2. Scam emails offering access to “COVID-19 relief funds”.
 3. Official-looking emails offering a “council tax reduction”.
 4. Benefit recipients are offered help in applying for universal credit.
 5. Phishing emails claiming that the recipient has been in contact with someone 

diagnosed with COVID-19. They lead to fake websites that are used to steal 
personal and financial information or infect devices with malware.

 6. Fake adverts for non-existent coronavirus-related products, such as hand sanitizer 
and face masks, which simply take the victim’s cash and send them nothing.

 7. Fake emails and texts claiming to be from TV Licensing, telling people they 
are eligible for six months for free because of the pandemic. Victims are 
told there has been a problem with their direct debit and are asked to click 
on a link that takes them to a fake website, which steals their personal and 
financial information.

 8. Emails asking people to update their TV subscription services payment details 
by clicking on a link which is then used to steal credit card information.

 9. One scam involves a message sent by text or email stating that the recipient 
has been fined £60 for leaving their home more than once a day.

10. Fake investment opportunities are advertised on social media sites, 
encouraging victims to “take advantage of the financial downturn”.

Links in these messages connect to websites that steal a victim’s personal 
information or hack into their computer or phone. Please be cautious. If something 
doesn’t seem right or sounds too good to be true, don’t hesitate to end a phone call, 
bin a letter, delete an email or shut the door.
If you are still worried then speak to a relative, friend or neighbour.
We plan to bring more help and advice on this subject to a Tuesday Club meeting 
just as soon as we are able to get back together again.
Colin Grannell
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For more information about
our school or to arrange a
visit call us on 01473 823397

www.kersey.suffolk.sch.uk

email: admin@kersey.suffolk.sch.uk

Kersey CEVC
Primary School

Are  you looking for a school
place for September 2021?

At Kersey we are offering 2 open evenings for
you to look around our wonderful school ...

Wednesday 14th October 4pm - 7pm 

and

Monday 7th December 4pm - 7pm

You are welcome to phone/email to book an
appointment, alternatively you can just turn up

on the evening.
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cont./cont./

PRIDE IN OUR PARISH
We hope you and your families are well in these strange times.

The easing of some of the lockdown has meant an increase in traffic around the lanes 
in the Parish. This has, unfortunately, led to an increase in litter and fly tipping. The 
Kersey Volunteer Group (KVG) have been active in dealing with these problems but we 
need your help. We can all help make Kersey an even better place to live and visit by 
either collecting litter or reporting fly-tipping and potholes.

FLY-TIPPING – please contact Babergh District Council via their website:
https://www.babergh.gov.uk/waste-services
Click on ‘Report Litter and Fly Tipping’ and use the simple  reporting tool. Alternatively, 
try calling 0300 123 4000.

POTHOLES – to report local potholes, use the Suffolk County Council Highways 
reporting tool at:
www.suffolk.gov.uk
If a pothole is an immediate danger to public safety, call 0345 606 6171. If it is on an 
A-road, call the Highways England Information Line on 0300 123 5000.

Most of this detail is on the Useful Information page on the Kersey website: 
www.kersey.suffolk.cloud.

KERSEY VOLUNTEER GROUP – If you would like to join the KVG, please email 
johnhumekerseypc@gmail.com

If you don’t have access to the internet, contact a Parish Councillor for help.

Thanks and best wishes from Your Parish Council.

The Kersey Parish Newsletter
The Parish Newsletter is sponsored and distributed by St. Mary’s Church on behalf 
of all parishioners.
The newsletter is delivered FREE to properties within the parish 10 times a year 
and is also available to download from: 
www.kersey.suffolk.cloud/our-community/newsletter/
The approximate production cost is 50p per copy (£5 per year). All contributions 
gratefully received – please pass via your distributor or to: 
Rachel Wells, 1 Vale Corner, Vale Lane, Kersey.
Or make online transfers (or arrange an annual standing order) to: 
Kersey St. Mary PCC, 30-13-52 00694777.
For further parish details and events, please see www.kersey.suffolk.cloud



www.kersey.suffolk.cloud

DIARY DATES
	16 Nov	 – Parish Council meeting . . . . . . .       On-line*  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    18.00
*Until further notice Parish meetings are being held online using “Zoom.us”. 
Links are published on https://kersey.suffolk.cloud/parish-council/meetings/

The next issue will cover November 2020.
Please send items for inclusion well before the deadline of 26th October to: 

Rachel Wells: 01473 822230 - rachel@kersey-village.co.uk or 
Viv Marsh: 07747 175858 - kersey@moonridge.me.uk 

To advertise in the Kersey Parish Newsletter please contact: 
Colin Grannell at hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

1/4 page – £6.00 per issue, 1/2 page – £11.00 per issue


